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QUARTERLY MEETING TUESDAY, JULY 23RD AT 7:30 PM

President’s Perspective

Capers,

Every month as we prepare a new Caper article
submission, it’'s amazing how quickly time flies until
the next one is due. The past few months have taught
me a lot about teamwork, patience, being open to
change and understanding different viewpoints. When
| took this position, it was an opportunity to build on
current friendships and be open to new ones. The
Cape St. Claire Board of Governors has been a group
of dedicated community volunteers for 75 years, as
of June 29™. We’re also fortunate enough to have an
office and field team, plus a Town Manager that helps
guide us along the way. The decisions before us have
led to the special place we all live in now, just like the
decisions we make today will hopefully be valued in
the years to come. We do not take lightly some of the
things we need to do to continue that, understanding
that sometimes the right decision isn’t necessarily the
most popular one. Sometimes these decisions require
us to take time off from work or use our personal
time, that we could otherwise spend doing things for
ourselves, but instead are used for the devotion to
this community. The company | work for has built a
national reputation on a simple motto, leave your ego
at the door. We try to do that, as a Board, with every
decision that we make.

As we continue to get ready for the warmer months |
know everyone has been itching for, we will be looking
forward to the many amenities this community offers.
Beach attendants will start over the Memorial Weekend
Holiday, and we have many returning from last
season. Please be mindful that these are community
employees, who live in the community, and their role
is to help make sure we don’t have individuals using
our facilities that shouldn’t be there. The questions
they may ask are just to confirm residency or guest
accommodation, please be polite!
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With every message that | write | try to cover a topic
to move us forward, and my hope is little by little
that is achieved. | also like to prepare everyone by

highlighting the special things planned such as below.

Upcoming Important Dates:

¢ Boat Slips need to be occupied by June 1st

e June 1t 66" Annual STRAWBERRY FESTIVAL,
parade starts @ the Fire House 10am

¢ Girl Scout Troop 4368 — Beach Clean Up Project
June 9" from 2-3pm

e Yacht Club / Youth Sailing Meeting- June 11t
from 7 — 8pm

¢ Cape Clean Up- June 12-14" (County Dumpsters
provided)

¢ Goshen Farm - Summer Concerts June 14" & 28t
¢ Cape St. Claire Office- Will be closed on June 19t

¢ Broadneck Council of Communities- June 27t
from 6:30- 8pm

e Cape Conservation Corps- Weed warriors meets
every Wednesday!

Teamwork makes the dream work!

Derome Zadera

Jerome Zadera

IN THIS ISSUE:

¢ Board in Brief
¢ Town Manager Message
¢ Goshen Farm News

e Cape Nurse
¢ Cape Conservation Corps
e Garden Club
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Bﬂar d In Br i e f CSCIA Board Of Governors Monthly Meeting
MAY 13, 2024

In attendance in person: President Jerome Zadera, Governors Beau Breeden, Cheri Fairchild, Ed Hayes, Mary Lamb, Matt
Layman, Town Manager Frank Tewey, Budget Committee members Blake Morris and Charlie Shoul and guests Becky Benner
and Stacy Wildberger. In attendance online: Governor Michele Shipley.

President Zadera called the meeting to order at 7:35 pm, noted that parking stickers must be displayed and asked everyone to
use caution when driving and be aware of kids on bikes and skateboards. Please review the beach and park rules. Remember
to lock your car doors even in your driveway. He announced that Governor Connor has resigned from the board and filling the
vacancy will be discussed if necessary. The clubhouse will be used as a polling place on May 14 and please exercise your right
to vote.

MINUTES AND FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
Minutes of the April 8, 2024 BOG meeting were reviewed. A motion was made to accept the minutes and approved
unanimously.

The financial statements for March 2024 were reviewed. A motion to accept the statements was made. Balances of the bank
accounts were: Operating funds- $203,000, Beach restoration grants- $195,000, piers- $327,000 and Special Community Ben-
efits District (SCBD)- $380,000. The motion passed unanimously.

TOWN MANAGER REPORT
Town Manager Tewey said there were very few updates since his report at the quarterly meeting in April. Off duty police officers
are covering 25 of 31 days in May, the budget meeting will be Thursday May 16, and 4 building applications were approved.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Broadneck Council of Communities (BCC): Governor Breeden announced Amanda Fiedler, Senator Gile and Delegate Ba-
gnall attended the general meeting. Rezoning issues were discussed. The pilot program for traffic control will be implemented
this weekend, with Exit 32 at Oceanic Drive closed Friday- Saturday afternoon. Traffic lights are being installed at Exit 29 and
30, and on St Margarets Road at Pleasant Plains. Options are being tested to see what works for all involved. A BCC represent-
ative will attend the Anne Arundel Co. Homeowners Association summit with Growth In Action to be held on June 1. Reserve
studies will be discussed.

Beaches & Parks: Governor Breeden reported that beach attendant training was held on May 11, with 19 in attendance to
learn about Cape rules, confrontation de-escalation, etc. Town Manager Tewey will create a schedule for the entire summer
soon.

Budget: Governor Shipley reiterated the May 16 date for the budget meeting.

Caper: Governor Lamb said the latest issue was out early. Reduced activity in home sales has caused realtors to cut back ad-
vertising. The coupon issue will increase ads. Groups providing articles are limited to one page unless they are willing to pay for
more pages.

Clubhouse: Governor Lamb reported rentals are still steady and the new cleaning company is still doing an exceptional job.

Events: Governor Lamb announced the Cape Clean Up will be Wednesday morning through Friday morning, June 12-14.

Grants: Governor Breeden reported that the National Fish & Wildlife Foundation will be visiting on June 3 from 9-12 regarding
the $75,000 design and planning grant awarded and the pending grant application. All governors are invited to join the tour.

Piers: Governor Breeden commended Matt Cox on pier assignments and suggestions for improvements to the system. Boats
must be in slips by June 1. If your boat cannot be in by that date, contact the piers committee as soon as possible.

Strawberry Festival: Governor Lamb planning is in full swing and that the banner went up over Cape St Claire Rd. There are
still a couple of spaces available for corporate sponsors to provide free events for kids at the park.

OLD BUSINESS
President Zadera reported no response from the Walnut Ridge community regarding potentially dangerous trees between them
and Cedar Tree Lane in the Cape. There has also been no update from the county regarding the proposed crosswalk.

Continued on page 4.
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A Message from The Town Manager

Capers,

Congratulations to all those graduating from high school, trade school, colleges, universities and the like! Be proud of your
accomplishments! For those entering the armed forces, thank you for your commitment to our nation’s safety and your future
service!

Summer is right around the way! Get out the sunscreen! Our grounds crews have been working hard to get things ready for you
to relax in the sun!

SILVER parking stickers have been issued and are now in effect. Stickers must be affixed to your vehicle and not placed on
dashboards. Guest passes are not valid for any

trailering at Deep Creek on Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays. Be mindful of the many county parking restrictions around the
community and abide by them. Please don’t put us in the position of having to tow any vehicles!

We are fully staffed with a group of amazing Beach Attendants for this summer! Beach Attendants have been trained to
be ambassadors for you and we ask that you be courteous and kind to them as they perform their jobs. What to recognize
or compliment one for outstanding service? Email me at townmanager@cscia.org. You can also send me any concerns or
questions you may have.

As July approaches, fireworks will take to the skies. For safety reasons and because some vets and pets are affected by them we
ask you to leave the fireworks to the professionals. Groundbased (non-aerial) sparklers, hand held sparklers and “snappers” are
the only fireworks allowed under the law.

Don’t forget to celebrate the 4th of July with us! We’re planning a morning parade, activities for the children and a night of
fireworks at Main Beach courtesy our neighbors to the north, Gibson Island!

For our slip holders: Boat bottoms should have gotten wet on or before June 1st! If you were unable to get your boat into the
water by that date, please contact the Piers Administrator!

For your calendar! Our next Quarterly Membership Meeting is on Tuesday, July 23rd at 7:30 pm.

Stay happy and healthy!

Frank Tewey

Cape St Claire Town Manager
TownManager@cscia.org
410-757-1223

MAKE YOUR BRAND STAND OUT!

PROMOTIONAL PRODUCTS ¢ APPAREL * SIGNS AND BANNERS

"l Sail)- TrustFull Sail Media for all

-~

MEDIA of your marketing and graphics needs.

Family Reunions ¢ Youth Groups ¢ School Field Trips ® Banquets ¢ Trade Shows

2940 Washington Blvd Baltimore, MD 21230 * 410-777-8507

Learn more about Full Sail Media at www.fullsail.media.
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Board In Brief conminueD

NEW BUSINESS

Town Manager Tewey said residents Dave Jones, former meteorologist, and Eileen Prager, marine scientist, have identified a
$3000 grant for equipment and installation of a water level sensor. Community partnerships are being sought to report wa-

ter levels to the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Association (NOAA), the National Aeronautics and Space Administration
(NASA) and the United States Geological Survey (USGS). Our website could link to the Geocollaborate website and supply re-
al-time tide information and predictions. Mr. Jones and Ms. Prager will write the grant. Discussion followed regarding placement
and requirements of the grant. Governor Breeden will follow up. A motion to allow Mr. Jones/Ms. Prager to submit the applica-
tion on behalf of CSCIA passed unanimously.

Governor Lamb thanked the Hargrave twins for rebuilding the Strawberry Festival ticket booths for their Eagle Scout project.

Governor Lamb spoke regarding the volunteer who provides information tech support. She feels that given the amount of time
it involves maintaining IT needs, he should be compensated. Discussion followed regarding budgets, salary vs. payments, etc.
She will report back after speaking with the volunteer.

President Zadera reported Al McCullough of Sustainable Science was at the main beach to monitor transects.

Anne Arundel Co. has introduced legislation for the Department of Inspections and Permit to adopt the 2021 International
Building code and 2020 National Electrical Code per Maryland law for commercial buildings.

The Harbour School education visit will be June 11.

Governor Breeden presented proposed rezoning for Region 4. He served on the Stakeholders Advisory Committee for the past
two years. Bill 27-24 is for the General Development Plan. For CSCIA owned properties, most of the recommended changes
are to Open Space (OS) or Marina (MA1). Boat storage can only occur on lots with the MA1 designation. After discussion, a
motion was made to accept the final recommended zoning changes and passed unanimously. Bill 28-24 is for Comprehensive
Zoning consistency. Most of the recommended changes are for lots with more than one zoning designation. The goal is to sim-
plify the designations to one per lot, consistent with its use. For example, some lots are designated as Residential, 5 house per
acre (R5) and Open Space (OS) because of a steep slope or land in the critical area. If that lot has a home, the recommendation
is for all R5, as the steep slope or critical area cannot be developed anyway. If the lot is not buildable and has no house, it may
be recommended to be all OS. At the Deep Creek marina, CSCIA owns the land along the water behind the homes, zoned R5
and MA1, with all MA1 as the suggestion. Discussion followed regarding current and potential use of various lots and the pros
and cons of the designations. Suggestions for changes other than those proposed must be made to Councilwoman Feidler
who can introduce an amendment. Requests for changes can be made again in the next rezoning in 10 years. A motion was
made that Governor Breeden be given authority to act on behalf of CSCIA to review the proposed changes and make recom-
mendations to the county based on his knowledge and experience with the subject. The motion passed with one abstention.

COMMENTS
Charlie Shoul reminded everyone of the budget meeting.

Becky Benner reported the Garden Club plant sale will occur rain or shine on May 18 from 8 am-2 pm. The next monthly meet-
ing will be June 4 to discuss the sale successes and areas for improvement. On June 8 they will go to Chanticleer and Stone-
leigh gardens. There will be no Garden Club events in July or August.

Mrs. Benner also reported that the Goshen Farm Preservation Society will have a booth at the Strawberry Festival. Their next
event for the public will be Wine Down at the Farm on August 18.

Stacy Wildberger of Cape Conservation Corps (CCC) said 27 volunteers put in 61 hours planting at Little Magothy Beach on
May 4. Wednesday Weed Warriors is ongoing. 84 Lumber will supply at no cost all construction materials needed for Rebecca
Sawyer’s Little Learning Libraries to be installed at the Serene Ravine and Little Magothy Beach. The Habitat Heroes tour will be
held on June 4 at 5:30 pm. CCC will have a booth at the Strawberry Festival where kids can plant milkweed seedlings in news-
paper pots to take home.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made to adjourn to closed session and approved unanimously. The meeting was adjourned to closed session at
9:02 pm. The closed session occurred from 9:04 pm to 9:34 pm. The May 11, 2024 CSCIA Board of Governors meeting was
adjourned at 9:34 pm.
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NEWS FROM

HISTORIC GOSHEN FARM
AND EDUCATIONAL CENTER

LAST CHANCE TO WIN KAYAKS!

Don't miss out on the chance to win 2
Lifetime Daylight 8 ft kayaks for just $5 per
ticket. Purchase your tickets on our website
now and be entered to win. The lucky winner
will be announced at our June 14th Summer
Concert.

SUMMER CONCERTS START IN JUNE
It's finally here! Free Summer Concert Series
starts on Friday, June 14th at 6:30 pm! Our
lineup features local talent with two bands
performing each night from 6:30 to 8:30 pm.

June 14th
Acousticafe & 21012 Band
June 28th
Guava Jelly & Tim Kurtzberg
July 12th
Sparks and McCoy & Laura Brino
July 26th
Captain Crunch & Cape Tree
August 9th
Joel Brandon & Magothy
August 23th
Dirk Schwenk & The Befuddlers
Sept. 6th

The Biondi Family Band & 24 Karat

Bring blankets, snacks, and friends for great
tunes and a relaxing evening. We look
forward to seeing you there!

WANT TO SPONSOR AN EVENT?

To ensure our community events remain free,
we depend on sponsors to help us raise
funds. For just $50, we'll feature your logo

June 2024

and company information on our website,
social media, and newsletter. You'll also
receive a special shout-out at the event!

All donations are tax-deductible as we are a
registered 501(c)(3) organization. If you're
interested, please reach out to our Events
Chair at events@goshenfarm.org

OPEN MIC NIGHTS ON FRIDAYS

The Cape JOM Sound Team is hosting an
Open Mic summer series at Goshen Farm.

Sign up opens 515 pm, music starts at 6 pm.
Upcoming dates:

June 7
July 19
August 16
September 20

This is a family friendly event with donations
for Goshen Farm.

2024 FALL EVENT DATES

Be sure to note these dates on your calendar
to ensure you don't miss out.

Wine Tasting/Silent Auction
Sunday, August 18, from 4 pm -7 pm

Harvest Pasta Dinner
Saturday, October 19, Time TBD

Have questions? Contact
communications@goshenfarm.org

THE CAPER 5



The Gape Nurse @:9

Christmas in July!

Seeing Red this Summer: Donate Blood!

By Jennifer Barrett RN, BSN

Hi Capers!

There is no substitute for human blood when patients
need a transfusion. Therefore, it is paramount that
hospitals store blood from donors so blood is available
when needed. The FDA is responsible for regulato-
ry oversight of the U.S. blood supply. The Red Cross
provides around 40% of the nation’s blood and blood
components. Our hospital, Luminis Health Anne Arun-
del Medical Center (LHAAMC) maintains its own blood
bank relying on volunteer donors to fill the need for the
hospital. “We [Luminis Health AAMC] use blood for all
patients, including:
¢ Accident victims.
e Surgery patients
¢ Babies.
¢ Children and adults with acute burns or blood
clot problems.
¢ Those with catastrophic diseases, such as
leukemia and hemophilia.

https://www.luminishealth.org/en/give-blood/donations

Blood donation is essential for community health. Ac-
cording to the American Red Cross, “every two seconds,
someone in the U.S. needs blood”. Therefore it is essential
to maintain a bank of blood, at the ready, when needed.

THE BASICS OF BLOOD

Blood is categorized into four “blood types” based on the
presence or absence of certain antigens. Antigens are
“substances that can trigger an immune response if they
are foreign to the body” (redcrossblood.org). Safe blood
transfusions depend on careful blood typing and match-
ing, which is completed for each donor and recipient.
Below is a table of compatible blood types and recipients:

y9uwbo®
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Additionally, the presence of a protein known as “Rh
factor” is either present (+) or absent (-) resulting in the
8 blood types.

O- is the universal donor blood type because it can be
used in transfusions for people with any blood type.
AB-+ is the universal recipient blood type, meaning that
people with this blood type can receive blood from any
other type. 0+ is the most common blood type in the
United States. 37.4% of the population are O+! People
are born with a blood type and it can only change in
rare circumstances such as with certain types of leu-
kemia, cancers, autoimmune diseases, or rare infec-
tions or with a bone marrow transplant.

While it is important for all eligible humans to donate
blood, it is especially important for the O blood types
because they are most often used in emergencies.
With O- as the universal donor, and O+ the highest per-
centage of the population, it is especially important to
give if you have these types Additionally, our NICU and
premie babies can only receive O+ or O- blood.

BLOOD DONATION BASICS

The following guidelines are from our hospital
(LHAAMC) as this is the closest donation spot to Cape!
The LHAAMC Blood Donation Center is located on the
4th floor of the Wayson Pavilion. Parking is in Garage B
“for blood”!!
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BASIC REQUIREMENTS FOR BLOOD DONATION
¢ You are between the ages of 17 and 74; 16
with a signed parental consent form.
¢ You are in good health.

* You weigh at least 110 pounds if you are 21+
years old. If you are between the ages of 16-20,
you must meet relative height and weight
requirements.

DONATION FREQUENCY
¢ You may donate platelets as often as every
28 days.

* You may donate blood as often as every
56 days.

There are also restrictions in eligibility for blood donors
and an extensive screening process is completed each
visit. Per LHAAMC guidelines, you cannot donate if you
have conditions including:

¢ AIDS, or are at risk for AIDS.
¢ Blood disorders or bleeding tendencies.

¢ Brain or spinal surgery that required a
transplant of brain covering (dura mater).

e Cancer. (People with basal cell or squamous
cell skin cancers or keratosis can donate if the
lesions have been removed and skin has
healed.)

e Colds, fever, flu, sore throat, cough, respiratory
infection or headache.

¢ Hepatitis or undiagnosed jaundice after age 10.

e Melanoma (must wait five years and obtain
pathology approval).

¢ Positive hepatitis test.

¢ [ntravenous drug user, or history of intravenous
drug use

Additionally, recent tattoos or piercings make one
ineligible for a short time after.

LHAAMC states:

“All donor requirements are in place to ensure the
safety of those who receive our life-giving blood

supply”.
Donor blood is rigorously tested for numerous

diseases after it is donated to ensure a safe blood
supply for patients.

So why doesn’t everyone who is eligible give
blood?

That is perhaps the best question of all. Many
people would answer “fear”. There are a lot of
misconceptions regarding the health safety of giving
blood. You absolutely cannot “catch” a disease
from giving blood. All equipment is sterile, new to
each donor, and one-time use. Additionally folks are
afraid of needles. While that is valid, as one does need
to be “poked” to access a vein for blood donation,
the staff are trained phlebotomists: a medical profes-
sional who is trained to perform blood draws. It’s their
specialty and it’s all they do! Additionally, the initial
“poke” from the needle takes literally one second!
One second to save a lifel

As a nurse on an acute care floor, | encourage you

to consider giving blood, especially you O+/- folks!!
Blood saves lives and there is no substitute. We live
10 minutes form our local hospital and the entire
process takes ~30 minutes (platelet donation takes
longer). Additionally, you can host the “Blood Mobil”
at your place of employment. The “Blood Mobil” is
a mobil blood donation center/bus that can set up
shop just about anywhere! LHAAMC relies solely on
volunteer donors and maintains its own “blood bank”
locally. Plus, you get free snacks, swag, and bragging
rights after donating! | cannot stress this enough:

Get out there Cape—DONATE!

To host a mobile blood drive, please call 443-481-
4272, or email BloodDonorCenter@luminishealth.org
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Happy June, Capers! As we write this article, the azaleas are wrapping up, the iris and peonies are in their
full glory, and the mophead hydrangeas are just opening their first buds. We spent our May meeting orienting
our newest Members for our Plant Sale — 18 new Members have joined us in the last 2 years!

We’re so grateful to all our loyal fans who came out to support our annual Plant Sale fundraiser. Despite
the rainy weather, our fans turned out in force, lining up at the gate and storming the castle at opening time.
Thanks for your generous patronage, neighbors! The Annual Plant
Sale funds all our Club’s yearly activities: 3 speakers & 3 workshops
per year, 4 Beautification teams, chartered bus field trips, donations
to local kid and teen groups that build and maintain gardens, and
even scholarships for Members who pursue further study as Master
Gardeners or Watershed Stewards. Special thanks also to Dunkin’

Donuts, Blue Rooster, & Graul’s for donating refreshments for our
hardworking volunteers — we appreciate the community support!

Each spring, summer, and fall, our Members contribute
hundreds of (wo)man-hours to keeping 4 community spaces trim
and beautiful for our fellow Capers. Pictured here is the hard-
working Green Holly Team, who met in late April to spruce up
their island bed, including the marvelous superstar volunteer of the year, Jeanne K, who volunteers on 4 of the
5 Beautification Teams and also as Yard of the Month team captain for 2 different areas. If you know Jeanne,
please give her a high-five for all the fabulous contributions to our community that she’s made in the many years
she’s been part of the Garden Club. You, too, can join friendly company and learn valuable garden skills working
with one of these teams — email us at capegardenclub@gmail.com to get involved.

Now that warmer weather is here, help keep our
community awesome by monitoring standing water in your
garden. Mosquitoes can breed in even a tablespoon of water,
so check your gutters and birdbaths, and help your neighbors
to do the same. At our sale, we gave away hundreds of
mosquito dunks, which prevent the larvae from being able to
grow into adults, without harming any other critters. We hope
you got one for your birdbath, pond, or drainage ditch. Let’s
work together to keep Cape fun in the summertime!

On Saturday, June 8", the Club is planning a long-

awaited bus field trip to 2 beautiful gardens in Pennsylvania,

Chanticleer & Stoneleigh. Members are looking forward to

relaxing together after all the hard work of our Plant Sale.

Seats on the bus are now open to the public, please email us at capegardenclub@gmail.com or text us at 410-

212-1944 if you’d like to participate. And you’re invited to follow our blog and FB page for more photos, details,
& updates of the Club’s goings-on: capegardenclub.wordpress.com & facebook.com/capegardenclub

-- Submitted by Audrey Lengbeyer

Saturday June 8t at 8am-6pm: Bus Field Trip to Chanticleer & Stoneleigh gardens
July & August summer break: no Membership Meetings

Congratulations to our May Yard of the Month Winners!

Area 3: Jacklyn Tsioumas & Devin Byrnes, 1009 Magothy Park Rd
Area 1: The Einsteins, 1156 Summit Drive Area 4: Judi Watkins, 1196 Southview Drive
Area 2: Randy & Barbaa Lester, 1304 Cape St. Claire Rd ~ Area 5: Carla Fleming & Paul Genovese, 775 Windgate Dr
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Upcoming Events 2024

Email me to get on the list for locations and times.
e June 1% Strawberry Festival Visit our booth to pot up a milkweed
seedling to attract Monarch Butterflies

makes their yards HEALTHY HABITAT
e Summer 2024 Learning Libraries!

Email president@capeconservationcorps.org

e Weed Warriors meets every Wednesday to remove invasive plants.

e June 4" Habitat Hero Tour of the last three winners. Come see what

Successful Spring Planting

On May 4" Cape Conservation Corps spent the day planting over 1000 native plant landscape
plugs at Little Magothy Beach park along the slope to the right of the driveway. We had
spent three previous Weed Warrior Days removing the invasive plants growing along there,
including the horrible day lilies or “ditch” lilies, liriope, dames’ rocket (aka money plant),
euonymus, English lvy, and a host of other harmful plants.

We replaced them with several natives, Phlox divacarta woodland phlox, Solidago caesis
golden rod and Carex woodie. These plants will not only create a healthier ecosystem,
increase biodiversity but will help control erosion and runoff. Native plants have spent
thousands of years co-evolving with native fauna of the area, supporting life, and helping
them complete their life cycles.

We had 27 total volunteers (including 16 kids from the high school) work 61 hours in the rain.
In addition to 1000+ plugs we also planted 25 shrubs, 25 mayapples and 25 quarts of assorted
golden rod and asters.

In the fall we will be planting 45-50 trees and shrubs in the wooded area of the Little
Magothy Beach property as well as adding some to Serene Ravine. We will continue working
all summer into October on invasive species removal and would love to have some more folks
join us. On the job training!

Our next events are listed at the top, including the Strawberry Festival. We have over 150
milkweed seedlings available for the kids to pot up into a homemade newspaper pot and take
home to support the monarch butterflies. Stop by our table and learn more about CCC and all
the programs we have.

Membership and Sponsorships
There are many ways to support our mission, through volunteering, memberships, donations,
and sponsorships. Please visit the website to find out more.
Cape Conservation Corps — Cape Conservation Corps
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2024 Family Vacation Bible School
Compassion Camp: What Every Living Thing Needs
Friday afternoons 3:00-6:00

June 30th,

July 28th, and
August 18th.

Go to our website to register:
www.christouranchorpc.org

All Are Welcome!

New Member Interest Meeting
Sunday, June 23rd, 11AM (after service)

Join us Live In-Person or on
Facebook to watch
Live Streaming Worship every
Sunday at 10:00 AM

ALL ARE WELCOME!

Nursery services are available during

worship service, staffed by fully

trained and vaccinated volunteers.
Children’s Message every Sunday during
worship and our popular Fellowship/Coffee/
Social hour continues after morning worship
hosted by our friendly Deacons. Our Worship
Services are also available for your viewing
and enjoyment at any time On Demand on
our Website at www. ChristOurAnchorPC.org.

ALL ARE WELCOME!

THE CAPER
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Cape St. Claire
United Methodist Church

855 Chestnut Tree Drive
Annapolis, Maryland 21409
Phone: 410-757-4896

Website: capeumc.org
Facebook: facebook.com/cscumc
Email: office@capeumc.org
Pastor: Dale Thomas

Worship Service: 9:00 AM on Sundays in the Sanctuary and on Zoom
If you would like to receive a Zoom invite for the service, please Email: office @capaeumc.org

Sunday School: 9:00 AM on Sundays - Children’s Formation and Middle/High School. After the Blessing of the Children in
our worship service, the children will go with their teachers to their Sunday School classes.

Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 9:00am to 12pm. If you need immediate assistance, please contact Pastor
Dale (240) 682-6395 or dale@capeumc.org.

4 N

Worship is our most profound activity.
Together we seek God’s presence and
place ourselves in the position to receive
the gift of His Spirit. Come worship with
us and be a part of our church family.

Sunday July 21- Thursday July 25 -+ 6:00pm - 8:30 pm

May the grace of the Lord Jesus Christ,
the love of God, and the fellowship of the
Holy Spirit be with you. We are excited to offer VBS again this summer.
Blessings to All! THIS YEAR’'S THEME
SCUBA: diving into friendship with God
Please join us for a fun week of fellowship and growing

in our love and faith with God.
Cost: $25 per child via check payment or through capeumc.org/give

Padto' Dale

We welcome children ages 5 through 10 (entering grade 5) to VBS.
To register your child, make a payment, or to register to volunteer,
please visit the following website
https://www.capeumc.org/vbsregistration

My Brother’s Pantry has been
serving Broadneck families since
1986 and as now made the transition é
to a healthy family choice pantry.
Families coming to the Pantry now
come in to select what the need

Backpack Buddies would like to thank

all those who have contributed food and
monetary donations to support our ministry
of providing weekend food to children

right from our shelves! in need at 3 schools on the Broadneck
Peninsula. These children have been greatly
We gladly accept both monetary blessed by your generosity.
and food donations - please check out
our website to find out how to Thank you
donate, www.mybrotherspantry.org For | was hungry and you gave me something to eat.

or call the Pantry at 410-757-5190.
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9 o
Bella’s Liquors
Oun Busincss i Reeping You in the Eest of Spinits!
CAPE ST. CLAIRE SHOPPING CENTER
R o 410-757-0019

Google

@ MARYLAND

OPEN 9 AM -10 PM Mon.-Sat. CLOTTERY.
9 AM - 8 PM Sundays o

Join us daily at C.G.'s Corner from 12 - 8 for $2 beers and $3 wines
from a rotating collection. A variety of spirits can also be purchased.

Every Monday: Follow us on Facebook & Instagram .

Military, Seniors (65+) and Teachers 10% . .
Every Tuesday: for info on sales, tastings and

All Wines 15% Off random giveaways.
We offer a wide variety of beer, wine and spirits

including LOCAL breweries & wineries. If we don't . www.bellasli qu ors..com
carry us we will do our best to special order it for you. email: manager@bellasliquors.com

WE DELIVER - email us at DELIVERY@BELLASLIQUORS.COM

Explore our many ministries for
fellowship, spiritual growth,
and youth programs for all ages

VBS

o , This Summer
Rev. Robin Simpson Litton

461 College Parkway, Arnold, MD 21012

Food Trucks & Live Music
Wednesdays 5:00 PM - 7:00PM
MAY 8TH
JUNE 12TH
JULY1OTH = o=

AUGUST 14TH ! g
SEPTEMBER 11TH
-I- Join us this spring and summer for exciting
community events, fun and fellowship!
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2024 ULTIMATE
INTENSIVE

Contemporary, Jazz, Musical Theatre,
Ballet, Pilates/Yoga, Tap, Choreography
and Leaps and Turns. Special Workshops in

Improvisation/Chorecgraphy and Partnering.

[

. 4

]
-

-
.

T

Y

™

(N1 7y | Usethe QR Code to register today.

C ance www.davydanceacademy.com
~capocwmy  For more information, call 240-476-6145

June 2024




50% OFF

NORTH RIVER

PRODUCTS

HOUCK’S MENSWEAR

With Coupon, Expires 8/15/24

HOUCK’S MENSWEAR _

B $ 5 ANYTUXEDO RENTAL
Stop by for our FOR PROM OR

SPRING COLLECTION VEDDING
at HOUCK’S FF HOUCK’S MENSWE
MENSWEAR LLC

1382 CAPE ST. CLAIRE SHOPPING CENTER, ANNAPOLIS | 410.757.5500 | TUESDAY - FRIDAY 10AM-6PM | SAT., SUN., MON. 10AM-4PM

FF=ALL CLOTHING
==MADE INUSA. turtleson

WITH COUPON. EXPIRES 8/1 5/24

® o 5 .
Be“a qu“0rs SBeE/iIrEIgF\;he CI,‘:alplzl (I;:onvﬂl\fnltlj\rliill::ysfor O\I/_elrgglgsf
10% OFF BEER !

: With Coupon. Excludes Sale ltems. :
1 Expires 8.15.2024

s on Py

15% OFF WINE

: With Coupon. Excludes Sale Items i
i Expires 8.15.2024

@WMMWWWWWG/W/

1376 Cape St. Claire Road « Cape St. Claire Shopping Center ¢ bellaliquors.com « 410-757-0019
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Cape St. Claire 4" of July Celebration
Thursday, July 4'h, 2024

Parade, Games & Activities
Kona Ice at the Beach

Parade Staging will start at the CSC Fire Department at 9:30.
The parade will start at 10:00 a.m.
Prizes will be awarded for “Most Patriotic” and “Most Creative”
Be sure to enter your group, team or family!

Games & Activities
Festivities for the children will continue
at the Main Beach after the parade
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2024 Cape St. Claire
July 4" Parade
“Float” Entry

DECORATE YOUR “Float” and enter to be considered
for the
“Most Patriotic”” and “Most Creative”.

If it moves, decorate it and come on out.
Cars, Golf Carts, Bikes, Strollers, Wagons &Walkers

All are Welcome!

Please fill out this form and email it to mary@cscia.org or drop it off
at the CSCIA Office at 1223 Riverbay Road.

Name/Title of Float Entry

Point of Contact’s Name

Email

Phone Number

We agree to participate in the Cape St. Claire July 4 " Parade with a float entry. We agree to
meet at the CSC Fire Hall at 9:30 AM on July 4, 2024 for the Parade and Contest Presentation
immediately following at the Main Beach. | will accept full responsibility for my child’s safety.

I understand children must wear bike helmets if bikes are part of the float entry.

/ Signature/ Date
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2024 CAPE CLEAN-UP
Wednesday, June 12", Thursday June 13" & Friday, June 14"
Corner of Broadview and Cape St. Claire Road

Anne Arundel County Waste Management has graciously offered Cape Residents 3 days in June for our 2024
Clean-Up. The Clean-Up will begin as soon as the County arrives on Wednesday (before Noon). We will make
every effort to operate the Clean-Up until 4:00 PM, space permitting. On Thursday the Clean-up will begin at
7:30 AM and continue until approximately 4:00 PM, space permitting. On Friday the Clean-up will begin at
7:30 AM and continue to approximately 12 noon. In an effort to protect our environment and dispose of our
trash properly, Anne Arundel County will be providing the clean-up with cans for recycling and 2 on-site Anne
Arundel County Employees to assist the residents with the proper disposal of their TRASH. When you arrive
at the clean-up you will be asked to dispose of your TRASH in the proper cans. Please keep this in mind as you
load your vehicles. Try to keep your recyclables together (Cardboard, Paper, Metals etc...)

The following is a list of “UNacceptable” materials:

Junk Automobiles

Trailers

Boats

Tires

Batteries

Paint

Refrigerators/Air Conditioners/Freon Items
Gas/Propane Tanks

Oil Drums or Tanks Liquids

Hazardous Waste

Recyclable Materials: Glass Paper Plastic Cardboard Metal items

If you should have any questions about the clean-up please Contact
Mary Lamb at 410-757-0593
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—— CSCIA Beaches and Parks Rules and Regulations —

1.Beaches, parks and the boat ramp at Deep Creek are only for the use of property
owners current in the payment of their maintenance fees, and their accompanied
guests. Guest passes cannot be used for the launching ramp at Deep Creek Fridays
through Sundays. Guest passes may be used for vehicles without trailers at Deep
Creek during all regular park hours.

2. All Cape St. Claire beaches and parks will be closed to everyone from 10 p.m. to 6
a.m. Violators will be subject to prosecution under the Maryland Trespass Law,
Annotated Code of Maryland, Article 6-402/6-403. Conviction under this law may
involve a fine of not more than $500 or a 3 month imprisonment, or both.

3. Vehicles parked on community property must display their current assigned Cape St.
Claire bumper sticker on the rear of their vehicle, or a guest pass hanging from the rear
view mirror, or a temporary parking permit (issued for special events held at the
clubhouse and approved, reserved beach parties) inside the front windshield on the
driver's side. Any unauthorized vehicles will be towed at the owner's expense.

4. No loitering is allowed in the community parking areas.

5. No motorized vehicles are allowed on the beaches and no boats are allowed on the
beaches or anchored at the beach waterline. This includes golf carts, motorized
scooters or other On Road Vehicles (ORV.) ORVs may be parked on community owned
parking lots with valid parking passes.

6. Windsurfing is permitted outside of the designated swim area only.

7. Consumption of alcoholic beverages IS NOT permitted on the beaches, in the parks, or
in the community parking lots. Glass containers are not permitted at our beaches.

8. Dogs on community property shall be on a leash and within their owner's control at all
times. Dog owners must clean up their dog's waste. Bags are provided at the beaches
for your convenience.

9. No commercial use of the piers, beaches or parks is allowed

10. The use of piers is limited to slip renters. Fishing and crabbing from the community
piers continues to be prohibited, except from the fishing and crabbing pier at Lake
Claire. Residents are also reminded that the boat piers are totally maintained and paid
for by slip renters.

11. Dumpsters on community property are for the use of people using these facilities, not
for household refuse.

12. Permission for social gatherings of 20 or more people at the beaches and parks must
be requested in writing from the CSCIA Beaches and Parks Committee, and the
appropriate permission form must be completed and signed by the sponsor(s). Social
gatherings of more than 30 people will need special permission from the Beaches and
Parks committee chair.

13. violators of these policies may be banned from CSCIA properties and trespassers will
be prosecuted.
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$$$$ 50.00 COUPON $$$$

JP PLUMBING

410-757-8157 410-224-4820
Serving Cape St. Claire for 25 years

Plumbing repairs e Sewer repairs & Replacements
Goulds well pumps ¢ Well tank replacements
Sewer & drain cleaning e Gaslines

Bath Remodeling ¢ Video inspect sewer lines

Mary's Canvas Creations

Custom Made
Boat Covers and Cushions

Mary Lamb
Local Annapolitan J—
Over 60 Years 410-757-0593
on Staff Designers, Sales, Installers,
& Repair Techs

Retirement: Ready or
not. Ready is better.

Chad M Miller, AAMS®
Financial Advisor

Free Financing Available

1390 Cape St Claire Rd
Annapolis, MD 21409
410-757-1374

Edward Jones

MAKING SENSE OF INVESTING
MKT-58941-A Member SIPC
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Local, Certified, Insured, Recommended

Dog Walking, Exercising, Pet Sitting

www.priorityonepetservices.com
Shari Medina  443.223.9549

25
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*Securities offered through Registered Representatives of Cambridge Investment Research, Inc.,
a broker dealer, member FINRA/SIPC. Advisory, insurance, and tax services offered through Bay
Financial Planning and Tax Services, LLC DBA Chesapeake Financial Planning, a Registered
Investment Adviser. Cambridge and Bay Financial Planning and Tax Services, LLC are not affiliated.

We FIX problem water: hardness, lead,
staining, odors, iron, PFAS, and more.

FREE WATER ANALYSIS
Call (410) 757-2992

WATER TREATMENT * COOLERS
() HAGUE  Family Owned

Quality Watere & Operated
OF MARYLAND Slnce1993
HagueWaterofMD.com )
. Cablir{g/LigI@Ai'ng Protection |
RICH ARD'S ¢+ _Pruning, Take“Down—&’Rem'féT/E\I_
+ Pre-Construction Consultation_ -
Tree Care + Fertilization A

Complete Tree & Shrub Care ¢ 15 yd. Roll-off Dumpsters «

+ Disease Control/Monitoring A
Programs /

+ Planting/Reforestation

Lic. 283/534/2236 | MDA 24222

. a 4
www.RichardsTreeCare.com / richardstreecare@aol.com'
Member of the Maryland Arborist Association & Tree Care Industry Association & Arthr' Day Foundation

office 410-757-5793  FREE ESTIMATES

LOCAL RESIDENT 50 YEARS
AND 32 YEARS EXPERIENCE
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Founded March 1955 - Circulation 3,030
Published by:
The Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc.
1223 River Bay Road, Annapolis, MD 21409
Hours - Monday - Friday 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.
(410) 757-1223 CSCIA Office / (410) 757-1697 FAX / Office@cscia.org

Caper Manager:

Mary Lamb / 410-757-0593 / capermanager@cscia.org

The Caper is published ten months a year and sent bulk rate to all residents of Cape St. Claire, all nonresident lot owners,
local government officials and advertisers. Copies are also available in CSCIA Office, Broadneck Library and local stores.

POLICY FOR ARTICLE SUBMISSIONS

All submissions for The Caper must be received by the editor on the 12th of the month prior. Text ads should be submitted in
Microsoft Word format (PC only), and image ads should be submitted in Jpeg or TIFF format with a resolution of 300 dpi or
greater. All articles/ads must be submitted electronically to capermanager@cscia.org. DO NOT submit as inline text of email.
All articles should be clearly labeled with the 1) submitter’s name, 2) phone number and 3) article filename (s). Please keep a
backup copy of each file. The Caper Staff and the Cape St. Claire Improvement Association reserve the right to refuse any
article, letter or advertising that it deems inflammatory, in poor taste or inappropriate.

Cape St. Claire Improvement Association

WWW.CSCia.org

Office:

President - Jerome Zadera
Vice-President - Beau Breeden
Secretary - Kim Pollock
Treasurer - Mary Lamb

Budget Committee:
- Charlie Moore - Charlie Shoul - Blake Moore - Michele Shipley - Joe Angel - Adam Thor Harris

Webmaster:
Bill Szczytko

Town Manager:
Francis “Frank” Tewey

The Board of Governors Committees:
Caper - Mary Lamb

Clubhouse - Mary Lamb Personnel - Mary Lamb
Strawberry Festival - Mary Lamb Security - Neil Macindoe
Events - Mary Lamb & Kim Pollock Mosquito Control - Executive Committee
Shoreline Restoration - Beau Breeden Legislative - Executive
Piers - Beau Breeden Roads - Executive Committee
Membership - Governor Fairchild Beaches and Parks - Neil Macindoe
Covenants - Executive Committee Goshen Farm Liaison -
Building - Matthew Layman Nominating Committee - Executive Committee
BLOA - Beau Breeden Technology - Executive & Town Manager

BCC - Neil Macindoe, (Joe Angel, Jennifer Conner)
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Cape St. Claire Improvement Association
1223 River Bay Road
Annapolis, MD 21409-4999

For Advertising Information,
Email capermanager@cscia.org
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